

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 26th June 2017
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Tina Wyatt - Chairman

James Overington

Richard Shillaker

Richard Powell

Glenn Allgood

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Councillor Richard Meredith

Apologies Glenda Greendale, Louise Brotherton, Dawn Williamson and Richard Martin
Councillor Pat Smith

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

Pond – This can be removed from the agenda as there is no further immediate action. We will need a working party from time to time to keep the algae and scum off the pond, and to reduce the reeds. Richard Shillaker will replace barley straw in two of the nets.

Highway Issues - We are still waiting for the 30mph sign on Dale Road to be replaced and the traffic island opposite the Triton. Richard Powell will contact John Hannah for an update, as these jobs were expected to have been completed by the end of June. Richard Shillaker mentioned two recent near misses regarding speeding cars.

The bushes at the corner opposite the Outgang still need to be cut back and we understand the ERYC are not willing to do this, it was suggested asking Georgi to do this.

Dale Road – ERYC have swept the pavement along Dale Road but this is an ongoing problem. It was suggested that the PC arrange to pay someone to do this on a regular basis. We understand South Cave PC employ a local road sweeper, Tina will contact them to obtain details.

We will also contact Mr Crump to ask for the overhanging trees and bushes along the bank near Rose Cottage to be cut back. The PC would be willing to contribute to the costs if necessary.

Posts on Village Green – Richard Powell dealing with.

War Memorial structure and cleaning – James is dealing with this but feels he is struggling to commit to attending meetings and duties due to work commitment. He is happy to continue until someone else is willing to take over the task. Tina to speak with Glenda. James noted that there is no clear owner of the war memorial.

Highways Lighting Agreement – We have received an invoice from Npower for payment. Linda has contacted Npower and Dave Williamson of ERYC as the PC has paid for the electrical supply to be included in our annual service agreement. ERYC admitted they are at fault as they have not transferred over the supply. Linda is arranging with ERYC and Npower to identify who need to pay this.

Village wall Finials – Richard Powell has contacted Calvert's to ask if this is something they can help with, but is not something they specialise in. Richard will continue to look into this.

Projector – ERYC planning no longer issue paper plans for new applications. All planning applications must be viewed online. This makes it difficult for us to view the plans at meetings. Louise very kindly arranged for the PC to have the use of a projector. This was not compatible with the PC laptop. The PC will consider purchasing one. Linda will look into this before the next meeting.

Cutting and Clearing of Stream from Dale Farm to End Bridge and Overhanging Trees on Dale Road. This is something we can ask Georgi to do also to include up to the sheepwash. Tina will speak to Georgi.

Wolds Way - Richard Shillaker will contact Sam McGivern regarding nettles overgrowing the footpath along the Wolds Way near the church and will also speak to Mr Levison.

Ash Dieback in Brantingham Dale – Richard Shillaker will contact the Forestry Commission to make them aware of this in our area.

Defibrillator - battery was checked and found to be working.

Item 3 Finance

Audit for year ended 31.03.2017 – Forms signed by Tina and James for submission.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

Item 5 Planning Permission

Ref 17/00988 - Erection of two dwellings and detached outbuildings with associated access and parking at land south of Sandringham Cottages Main Street Brantingham. Planning Permission Granted.

Item 6 Correspondence

Item 7 Account for payment

Georgi Velichkov – Invoice paid in the sum of £66.75

Boxit – Shredding – Disposal of confidential waste £45.60

L Soulsby – April – June £195.15 & £48.60 PAYE

Autela Payroll – Paid £22.50

Item 8 any other business

Boxit- Richard Powell to collect old minutes of PC meetings from Boxit

Mr Levison new build. – We would like to note that we have concerns about the bank and the possibility of a land slide.

Manor Developments – We note that the old wood yard buildings at Brough Haven have been demolished and the area flattened. We understand that this did not require planning permission.

Date of next meeting Monday 31st July 2017 – Tina has given her apologies.

Monday 4th September 2017 - Beech Trees at the War Memorial and Village Green

Monday 16th October 2017

Monday 4th December 2017